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Dear Friends at Little Fork, 

 

This newsletter comes as the season of Lent winds its way through our spiritual lives and the glorious celebration 

of Easter approaches. Lent can be about ólessô, as in choosing items or actions from which to refrain. Lent can 

also be about ómoreô, as in pursuing new ways of study and prayer or renewing old favorites. All of it done to 

deepen our awareness of the incredible forgiving love poured out by our gracious God, and to strengthen our 

sense of need for all that God offers. I pray that your choices of ways to observe Lent are serving your spiritual 

growth well. 

 

Then, as Lent draws to its final conclusion, we relive the terrible sacrifice of Holy Week, the Passion of our Lord 

Jesus. We review his final words and actions, the worldôs utter rejection of his love, and his suffering death on 

the cross. Thankfully, we already know the órest of the storyô. As thorough and devastating as our rejection of 

Jesus has been, God does not let it ówinô at all.  

 

On that first Easter morning so long ago, the early leaders of the church experienced the life giving power of our 

God at its fullest. They found it quite literally incredible. However, Jesus kept showing up until folks began to 

óget itô! and today we are privileged to shout, "Christ is risen! - the Lord is risen indeed!ò  Easter has come once 

again; thanks be to God. 

 

Our annual rhythm of observances is a rich and wonderful way to remember all that our God has offered us, to 

imprint in our brains the awesome gift of Jesus our healer. And there are three key festivals that anchor it all. 

They are Christmas, Easter, and Pentecost, or the gift of Jesus, the fulfillment of his power, and the gift of the 

Holy Spirit. But howsoever much we may love Christmas, and howsoever much we do not quite ógetô Pentecost, 

it is essential to me that we center our remembrances on Easter. The resurrection of our Lord overruling all 

humankindôs worst self-centered and fearful rejection is the very keynote and core of all that we stand for and 

want to be. Think on it, prepare for it, come and join the rest of us as we celebrate that which still almost defies 

comprehension. This is how much God loves us. Yes, even you! And, for me, being clear on this is what 

empowers my efforts to follow Jesus and seek to love everyone, the lovable and the not so lovable. Come shout 

with us in joy on this newest Easter morning. 

 

See you there! 

Peace, 

 

The Rev. Jenks Hobson+ 

 

Little Fork 
 Episcopal Church 

 

April 2019 Newsletter 

 
ñUsing Our Gifts to Spread the Gospel of Jesus Christò 
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The Three Trees: a Folktale for Good Friday 
by Russell Arben Fox   

Once upon a time, three little trees stood in a forest high on a mountain, dreaming of what they would be when 

they were grown. 

The first little tree looked up at the stars twinkling like diamonds in the night sky. ñI want to hold treasure,ò it 

said. ñI want to be filled with gold and decorated with jewels. I will be the most beautiful treasure chest in the 

world!ò 

The second little tree looked down the mountainside at the ocean far below. ñI want to be a strong sailing ship,ò 

it said. ñI want to travel mighty waters and carry powerful kings. I will be the strongest ship in the world!ò 

The third little tree said, ñI donôt want to leave this mountaintop at all. I want to grow so tall that when people 

stop to look at me their eyes will raise up to heaven, and they will think of God. I will be the tallest tree in the 

world!ò 

Years passed, and the trees grew. And then one day, three woodcutters climbed the mountain. 

One woodcutter looked at the first tree and said, ñThis tree is beautiful! It is perfect for me.ò With a dozen 

swoops of his axe, the first tree fell. 

ñNow I shall be made into a beautiful treasure chest,ò thought the first tree. ñI shall hold marvelous treasures!ò 

Another woodcutter looked at the second tree and said, ñThis tree is strong! It is perfect for me.ò With a dozen 

swoops of his axe, the second tree fell. 

ñNow I shall sail mighty waters,ò thought the second tree. ñI shall be made into a strong ship fit for powerful 

kings!ò 

The third tree felt its heart sink as the last woodcutter approached. It stood straight and tall and pointed bravely 

towards heaven. But the last woodcutter never even looked up. ñAny kind of tree will do for me,ò he muttered. 

With a dozen swoops of his axe, the third tree fell. 

https://www.timesandseasons.org/index.php/author/russell-arben-fox/
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The first tree rejoiced when the woodcutter took it to a carpenterôs shop. But the carpenter was not thinking 

about treasure chests. Instead, he cut and carved the tree into a simple feedbox. The once-beautiful tree was not 

filled with gold or decorated with jewels. It was covered with dust, and filled with hay for hungry farm animals. 

The second tree rejoiced when the woodcutter took it to a shipyard. But the shipbuilder was not thinking about 

mighty sailing ships. Instead, he hammered and sawed the tree into a simple fishing boat. The once-strong tree 

was too weak to sail the ocean. It was taken to a little lake, where every day it carried loads of dead, smelly fish. 

The third tree was confused when the woodcutter took it to a lumberyard, where it was cut into strong beams and 

then left alone. ñWhat happened?ò the once-tall tree wondered. ñAll I ever wanted to do was stay on the 

mountaintop, grow tall, and make people think of God.ò 

Years passed, and the three trees nearly forgot their dreams. 

But then one still and silent night, golden starlight poured over the first tree, as a young woman placed a 

newborn baby into the feedbox. 

ñI wish I could make a cradle for him,ò her husband whispered. 

The mother squeezed his hand and smiled as the starlight shone on the clean and shining wood. ñThis manger is 

beautiful,ò she said. And suddenly the first tree knew it was holding the greatest treasure in the world. 

And then one humid and cloudy day, a tired traveler and his friends crowded into the small fishing boat. The 

traveler fell asleep as the second tree sailed quietly out into the lake. But a thundering storm arose, and the 

second tree shuddered, knowing that it did not have the strength to carry so many passengers safely through the 

fierce wind and rain. 

The tired traveler awoke. He stood up, stretched out his hand, and said with a strong voice, ñPeace, be still.ò The 

storm stopped as quickly as it had begun. And suddenly the second tree knew it was carrying the King of heaven 

and earth. 

And then one terrible Friday morning, the third tree was startled as its beams were yanked from the old 

lumberyard. It flinched as it was carried through an angry, jeering, spitting crowd. It shuddered when soldiers 

nailed a manôs hands and feet to her. It groaned as the man cried out in agony and died. It felt ugly and harsh and 

cruel. 

But at dawn the next Sunday, on the first Easter morning, the earth trembled with joy beneath the third tree, and 

it knew that Godôs love had changed everything.  

It had made the first little tree a beautiful treasure chest. It had made the second little tree a strong sailing ship. 

And every time people looked upon the third little tree, they would think of God.  

That was even better than being the tallest tree in the world. 
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Upcoming Events 

 

 

 

 
 

Spring Cleanup Day 

Little Fork Spring Cleanup Day is April 7. There 

will be a potluck brunch immediately following the 

morning service and then we will jump into Spring 

Cleaning. Please bring a potluck dish and you are 

welcome to wear your cleaning clothes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Experience the Dark before the Light. Tenebrae 

Service will be on April 18, 2019 at 7:30 PM. The 

Tenebrae service includes the gradual extinguishing 

of candles and other lights in the church until only a 

single candle, considered a symbol of our Lord, 

remains. Toward the end of the service this candle is 

hidden, typifying the apparent victory of the forces 

of evil. At the very end, a loud noise is made, 

symbolizing the earthquake at the time of the 

resurrection (Matthew 28:2), the hidden candle is 

restored to its place, and by its light all depart in 

silence. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There will be an Easter Egg Hunt following Holy 

Eucharist Easter Sunday!  We are in need of 

donations of candy to fill the Easter Eggs. Thank 

you in advance for your help. 

 

 

 

 

Good Friday Services Near Little Fork 

 
St. Stephens Episcopal Culpeper April 19 Noon 

 

St. James Episcopal Warrenton April 19  

12:00 PM  Noon Liturgy  

1:00 PM Stations of the Cross (Self-Led) 

7:00 PM  Evening Liturgy  

 

 
Fellowship Potluck Dinner 
Friday April 26, 2019 6:30 PM 

Everyone is Welcome! 
Molly Lewis (tallmol44@yahoo.com)  

coordinates the group please contact her 
for more information. 

 

http://saintjameswarrenton.org/holyweek/#gfnoon
http://saintjameswarrenton.org/holyweek/#gfnoon
http://saintjameswarrenton.org/holyweek/#gfstations
http://saintjameswarrenton.org/holyweek/#gfstations
http://saintjameswarrenton.org/holyweek/#gfevening
http://saintjameswarrenton.org/holyweek/#gfevening
mailto:%20tallmol44@yahoo.com
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Little Fork Church Ministries

Womenôs Ministry 

The Little Fork Ladies' Ministry meets at 9 AM. on 

the Second and Fourth Saturday of each month in 

the Parish Hall. We study the Scriptures and pray for 

one another as we grow in our faith together. In our 

discussions we learn how we can apply Scripture to 

our daily lives. We are currently studying the 

Sermon on the Mount, Matthew 5:1-7:29. All 

women are warmly welcome to join us!   

 

Fellowship Dinner Group

 

The Fellowship Dinner Group meets once a month, 

except during the summer, for a potluck supper and 

the study of a book or video. This provides a 

wonderful opportunity for sharing, having good 

fellowship, praying and learning together. Molly 

Lewis (tallmol44@yahoo.com) coordinates the 

group and newcomers are welcome.  

Menôs Ministry 

Little Fork Menôs Ministry aka "St. Brigid's 

Brigade" is beginning a study of I Peter. In our 

discussions, we will be wrestling with the purpose 

of suffering / testing, as well as our responsibilities 

in the various roles we fill as community members 

and church leaders. We study to learn biblical truths 

and to apply them to our daily lives. The Menôs 

Ministry meets on the First and the Third Saturday 

of every month, in the Parish Hall of Little Fork 

Church, from 7:30 AM - 9:00 AM. Come enjoy a 

hearty breakfast followed by discussion and 

fellowship. Everyone is welcome! 

Outreach 

Our April Outreach Offering goes to Little Roses. 

Every girl deserves a chance to live, to dream, and 

to be loved. Our little roses is devoted to improving 

the quality of life of the girls of Honduras, nurturing 

them through Godôs love and offering life changing 

opportunities, including education, healthcare and 

housing. 

 https://www.ourlittleroses.org/ 

OLRFMS@OURLITTLEROSES.ORG

https://www.ourlittleroses.org/
mailto:OLRFMS@OURLITTLEROSES.ORG
mailto:OLRFMS@OURLITTLEROSES.ORG
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We support The Culpeper Food Closet

 

The Culpeper Food Closet is an outreach mission of 

St. Stephen's Episcopal Church. With community 

support, they provide food to Culpeper town and 

county families and individuals in need. 

120 N. Commerce Street | Culpeper, VA 22701 

Phone: 540-825-1177 

Email:  culpeperfoodcloset@gmail.com 

 

 

Pastoral Care 

 

We would like to ensure visitation for our 

homebound, hospitalized, or families in need.  We 

will be only too pleased to coordinate activities 

required for people in need.  Please call or email the 

church office with your requests for pastoral care, 

540-937-4306 or aministrator@littleforkchurch.org. 

In addition to pastoral visits from the The Rev. 

Jenks Hobson, lay Eucharistic ministers are 

available to take communion to shut ins.  Please let 

the church administrator know if you would like to 

have communion brought to your home.  

 

Happy April Birthdays! 

 

 
 

April 7 Matt van der Woude 

April 13 Beverly Rosser 

April 18 Brian Beres 

April 18 Beth Turner 

April 19 Jeanette Jennings 

April 21 Mandi Dillon 

 
 

 

 
June 29 | 11 a.m. ð 5 p.m.  

Washington National Cathedral  

 
The One Journey Festival  celebrates the 

talents, tenacity and contributions of 

refugees and other displaced peop le 

around the world, while engaging others to 

connect, learn and become enduring allies 

of those who are displaced. This family -

friendly festival brings people and 

communities together through the modern -

day shared languages of humanity: art, 

food, music, dance, storytelling and 

technology.  Learn more . 

mailto:culpeperfoodcloset@gmail.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Iym4HidSJwFZf0xQoHYn782sJZ5T_QwK3PPtUhrz41ZACxO0qMRdSJhGQNZQrBVPkeaAIl2j_Y2KpS2BO2rOrX5Lf9zRc8iFy4P8kcuug4oogr-RzTuXgIFrg6vZJq-M-mLo5I3Q-ajEetbvthC4-OESl6Hs541B&c=Q1tNMz1Lw_lMueg_w8nfKYRVdztNVXvCf6qog3V1IwmyXtxigFZbLQ==&ch=5Cba-46xHivZb4V4P9sFiIGbnAlnoSzQbtrPZhZ_d3VpZI0sjdcNBg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Iym4HidSJwFZf0xQoHYn782sJZ5T_QwK3PPtUhrz41ZACxO0qMRdSJhGQNZQrBVPh0jzndfwErLw7csiFahZGO9tZf4g2HeAQO68207QDArcmKTjXG0n8pz7cPaftXmHWWguYAp9uQSYUyH4fmdSAPHRo1ZeweHkiCZsDJlW0IICdxRnKl3lpo5fKKEihrC7ritSfripHjFiACXL7snP7w==&c=Q1tNMz1Lw_lMueg_w8nfKYRVdztNVXvCf6qog3V1IwmyXtxigFZbLQ==&ch=5Cba-46xHivZb4V4P9sFiIGbnAlnoSzQbtrPZhZ_d3VpZI0sjdcNBg==
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Shrine Mont Program Highlight 

Summer Camp f or Grownups  

 

A Camperôs Notes on Shrine Mont Summer Camp for Adults 2018 ï And Why You Should Go in 2019 
Bob Clarke, St. Georgeôs Arlington 

 

ñWhy should kids have all the fun?ò was the call to all to attend the 2018 Shrine Mont Summer Camp for Adults ï and 

about 20 ñgrown-upò campers answered the call and went up the mountain June 30-July 3, 2018.  The Rev. Herbert Jones, 

himself a former St. Georgeôs Camp Counselor, led the event, and provided the minimal structure that was all we needed 

to have a GREAT time. 

  

The folks who attended were a mix of former Saint Georgeôs youth campers and counselors, a strong 

contingent from St. Jamesôs, Richmond, and several others with no prior association with Shrine 

Mont (or in some cases, with Episcopal churches).  Ranging from 40s to 80s, the group quickly 

melded over meals, activities, reflection, and summer days and nights of adult fun. 

  

What is adult fun at Summer Camp for Adults?  This year it centered on a program called 

ñTransitionsò, led by The Rev. Dr. Mark David Cooper, in which we explored the nature of the transitions in our lives.  

Markôs three sessions gave us insights into transitions we have made, and ways to best negotiate those ahead. 

  

And of course there was dining at Shrine Mont - Saturday dinner was in the Virginia House dining 

hall and the other meals were in Tucker.  For those of us used to the standard menus served at parish 

retreats Friday nights to Sunday lunch ï we discovered a whole new range of Shrine Mont classic 

dishes. 

  

 

Most of the time was free, allowing everyone to engage in activities that 

were most fun for them.  Big on the list were swimming/sunbathing at the 

pool, hiking, yoga, personal and group prayer, porch 

sitting/conversations, and catching up on reading.  Several of the ladies 

went over to Bryce Mountain Resort to take advantage of their Zip Line course, and adult 

refreshments at the end of their runs. 

  

One activity that distinguished this Adult Camp from the youth camps was the wine tasting, hosted by Boo Elmore.  Boo 

shepherded us through an excellent range of reds and whites, and everyone enjoyed both the sipping and the wine 

education provided. 

 

And what would camp be without games, singing and skits?  Away from our regular 

routines it was enlightening to see how much campers enjoyed, and wanted to win the ñadult sportsò.  Here are a few 

examples: 
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Campers had been asked to share songs, either favorites or ones associated with important times in their lives or personal 

transitions.  For many of those songs Herbert provided recordings ï and for others there were chances to sing or play 

instrumentally ï and for the rest of us to sing along. 

 

The final activity was Holy Eucharist in the Cathedral Shrine.  As always the Shrine is a special place 

whose natural setting brings everyone closer to God. 

  

 

After the service we had a final lunch at Tucker and made our departures.  We had all made new 

friends, had refreshed ourselves in many ways, and most of us will be back for Summer Camp for 

Adults July 13-16, 2019.  If you have the chance, you should join us, too. 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                      

 

 

 

Little Fork Episcopal Church Welcomes Everyone! 

 Please join us for any Sunday Service at 10:00 AM. 

Fellowship & Refreshment Hour immediately following the service. 

 

             

https://shrinemont.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cc45826e8ac62ff79106178da&id=c3d5746b59&e=859a720861
https://shrinemont.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cc45826e8ac62ff79106178da&id=c3d5746b59&e=859a720861
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March Pancake Supper & Talent Show 

 
Little Fork Church gathered for a Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper and Talent Show.  

It was an entertaining evening of fellowship and fun! 
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Please continue to pray for: 

Avery Anderson and her family, The Beane family, Richard 

Brown, Bill Chadduck and his family, Miki Chilton, Scott 

Chilton, Nancy Clark, Charlene Cook, The Coxsey family, 

Harry Crusenberry, Kaitlyn Doyle, Kirtlin Doyle, Jo Ann 

Emerson, Harvey & Carol Fox, Scott Franz, Shirley Gaston and 

her family, Ben, Linnie & Bruce Graybill, Sandy Hurst, Tolu O'Brian and his family, Mary Perry, Ricky Rosser, 

The Rosser family, The Trujillo Family, Steven Utley, Joe Wysocki and family 


